U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Pittsburgh                                                              October 19, 2010
Operations Division
MEMORANDUM FOR WATERWAYS ASSOCIATION OF PITTSBURGH
SUBJECT: October 2010 Meeting
ITEMS OF INTEREST TO NAVIGATION

1. LOCK CLOSURES AND DELAYS 
The Pittsburgh District Repair Fleet will close the 1200’ chamber at Pike Island L/D from 25 October 2010 through 17 December 2010, in order to replace all four 1200’ chamber gates. There will be moderate delays to navigation.  The self help program will be in effect for this closure.  The Corps will have winches installed to assist, only if no helper boats are available.  This is the last scheduled closure to Navigation for calendar year 2010.
The first scheduled work for next year, by the Repair Fleet is from 14 March to 15 April, 2010, at New Cumberland L/D.  This work will be to replace two Filling or Emptying valves and will entail a closure of the small chamber.  The main chamber will remain operational and only slight delays to navigation should be expected.

An eight (8) hour closure of both locks will take place at Maxwell L/D on the Monongahela River on Tuesday 19 October, 2010 to repair a severely deteriorated hydraulic line.  The lock will be closed to navigation for this time period.

 2.  RECOMMENDED INTERNET SITES - The following sites are recommended for the most up-to-date navigation information.


a. Daily Navigation Conditions:  www.lrd-wc.usace.army.mil/text/pitrpti.txt
b. Current River Conditions:  http://wmw.lrp.usace.army.mil 
            c. District Navigation Notices:  www.lrp.usace.army.mil/or/or-f/navrpt.htm 

2. OTHER ITEMS OF INTEREST 
Please notify all of your Captains and Pilots to attempt refrain from causing excessive turbulence in the area of the lock gates.  This causes debris to be washed up onto the gate sills and delays navigation, usually requiring dredging operations to mitigate.  A recent incident at Emsworth L/D closed navigation for most of the day.
Walsh Construction, Contractor for Pennsylvania Turnpike will be constructing a four-lane concrete box girder bridge supported by two river piers constructed from causeways, over the Monongahela River at about Mile 59.1 near Denbo (Vesta No. 6), Washington County, Pennsylvania.  Navigational clearance during construction will be about 345 feet.  The work will be performed from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday beginning Monday, March 2, 2009 and ending February 7, 2011.  During this work, the M/V Okan Express provided by Ed McGavin would move the 40-foot x 50-foot, 7-foot draft Shugart Barge floating plant mounting a Reed SK 35 truck-mounted drill rig. The plant will include an 18-foot Skiff boat for safety.   

Notice is hereby given that the USACE – Pittsburgh District will no longer send Notices to Navigation Interests by e-mail.  In order to view these notices, you must access the USACE – Pittsburgh District web page at www.lrp.usace.army.mil/or/or-f/navrpt.htm.
USACE will continue to send electronic version of Notices to Navigation Interests to USCG (United States Coast Guard) and the Waterways Association.
                                                                                         /signed/
RICHARD C. LOCKWOOD

Chief, Operations Division
